# THE 168



# Week of February 21st

# Monday, February 21, 2022

PRESIDENT'S DAY – NO SCHOOL

#### Tuesday, February 22, 2022

- Soul Food at Lunch!
- 3:45pm Art Club
- 3:45pm Walking Club
- 3:45pm Sewing Club
- 4:00pm Forever Kings

# Wednesday, February 23, 2022

- Shadow Day
- 3:45pm Game Club (Learning Commons)

# Thursday, February 24, 2022

- 2:00pm Early Release
- 2:30 7:00pm Parent/Teacher Conferences

# Friday, February 25, 2022

- Black History Month Chapel
- 2:00pm Black History Month Assembly (Students can change into their African Prints prior to the assembly but must be in full uniform until told to change)
- CWSP Freshman Work Day

# Coming Up

March 2 – Ash Wednesday

March 2 – Junior SAT Day

March 4 – Sophomore Retreat

March 16 – Mandatory Senior Graduation Meeting

March 17 – End of 3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter

March 18 - Faculty In-Service - NO SCHOOL OR CWSP

March 21-25 – SPRING BREAK

#### Further Details.....

#### IMPORTANT UNIFORM ANNOUNCEMENT

Students who are not in full uniform will be sent from mentor group down to the Bruin Café to be sent home. It is important that all students be in full uniform. This means that students will

- ALL STUDENTS are required to be in full dress code.
- \*ABSENCES for ANY CLASS require a parent/guardian call to 861-0600
- \*\*You must register for all college visits through NAVIANCE.

need to have their white shirt, sweater vest, tie (for boys), grey pants, belt, and dress shoes (no crocs, slides, or sneakers). Please refer to the student handbook for full uniform guidelines.

#### **FAFSA COMPLETION**

Seniors, we are still here to assist you with the completion of your FAFSA. See any one of the college counselors or alumni advisor with any questions. Also, please check your emails daily for information regarding our availability.

#### **COLLEGE COUNSELING:**

While we will continue to apply to colleges/universities, now we must also push for those scholarship dollars to assist you in paying for the school of your choice! Remember, this is supposed to be an exciting time and the College Counseling Team is here to support you in your College Search Journey!

If you are interested in taking the ACT, we now have ACT waivers and practice test booklets available. Please see Coach B or Mr. D in the College Counseling Suite for more information.

Even though we are an SAT network school, the ACT is another opportunity to show your abilities to colleges and universities. You can register and sign up for the test at <a href="https://www.act.org">www.act.org</a>

#### \*\*COLLEGE REP VISITS

- You must register for college rep visits through Naviance. Coach B Caldwell or Mr. Dickerson can help you with Naviance if you are having trouble.
- Sessions are capped at 20 students.
- Students cannot attend RepVisits during a class bell unless they have a pass from that bell teacher.

#### DO YOU WANT TEXT ALERTS FROM DPCR?

When winter weather hits, wouldn't it be nice to get a text message if school is closing? You can! DPCR offers text messaging to students and families. To sign up you simply text Yes to 67587. Questions? See Mrs. Horne in IT.

#### FRESHMAN STUDENTS

Ms. Pond has help-nights on Wednesday from 3:45-4:15. Please reach out to her if you need assistance.

#### INFORMATION FROM DPCR ATHLETICS

DePaul Cristo Rey Athletics has transitioned to an electronic ticket process this year. No Cash will be accepted at our girls and boys home basketball events this season.

In order to purchase a ticket to a DePaul Cristo Rey athletic event you may purchase online by clicking the link below:

https://www.depaulcristorey.org/student-life/athletics/online-ticketing

This link can be found on our school website!

#### A MESSAGE FROM THE OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS

# DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE THAT SHOULD BE A BRUIN?!

Do you have a relative, friend or neighbor who is an 8th grader? We need your help in recruiting the Class of 2026! Please ask them to contact Ms. Yasmeen or Mr. Ford about a Shadow Day, tour or application packet or have them fill out the form at the bottom of this page.

# \*MISSING SCHOOL

Students cannot simply email their teachers that they will miss class. Students that will miss an in-person day of school must have a parent or guardian call the absence into school. Call 513-861-0600.